Girdwood Land Use Regulations
Title 21 Chapter 9 Review Committee Meeting

December 10, 2018
Minutes Draft
6:06PM Call to order, Mike Edgington
Attending are: Mike Edgington, Erin Eker, Mary Thomas

Announcements & Presentations: None
Introductions: None
Old Business:
1. Review off-street parking standards work plan:

A. Review of Girdwood/Anchorage neighborhood Parking Studies
update from Mike Edgington:  Unsuccessful in receiving previous parking studies from the MOA.  Mike is trying to schedule an in-person meeting to discuss data.
At the last meeting, group reviewed information from the Jack Sprat parking study last summer.  On average, more than half of the customers were using parking directly outside of the restaurant and/or across the street. 20-30% customers surveyed said they did not drive/park.
Small study was performed for the Community Center/Library/Fire Dept last summer.
A study will be done on Little Bears parking soon as group prepares for re-construction.

No parking study data has been provided from a study that should have been done in conjunction with Town Square project.

B. Review of existing Girdwood development and test how other parking arrangements would work for them.  Also consider grandfather rights/non-starters in study data
Worksheet from Mary Thomas shows Girdwood businesses, rough square footage, type of business, current # of parking spaces, required # of parking spaces according to code

Mary reviewed town square area parking. 

Muni code allows for inclusion of offsite public parking adjoining or within 600 feet of a business.  

If this distance was increased from 600’ to a longer distance, this might help resolve parking for town center businesses as there is the park and ride lot and back-in angle parking across from the merc, pull in parking on Holmgren, as well as parallel parking spots around town square.
Parking surface materials might also be discussed.  Muni code requires paved parking.

Review if change of use needs to be calculated as new construction.

Loading/unloading space.
Mary to share spreadsheet for group to test parking change scenarios

C. Review the parking codes and work on philosophical arguments to support Girdwood’s unique situation compared to the Anchorage model for which they were designed.

Discuss with Marco – tabled, group discussed the use of Side setbacks and problems encountered by change in use and/or new construction as rules are applied to those projects, negatively impacting growth of businesses, such as Picnic Club, Jack Sprat, Ski Inn and Phil Griffin’s plan to build another restaurant.

D. Research parking codes in other comparable ski town/mountain towns in lower 48 and small cities elsewhere in Alaska. (Sun Valley, Homer, Talkeetna, Seward)
Update from Erin Eker – tabled
It seems like this information may not be very helpful and is hard to extract. MOA seems interested in receiving a proposal that is tested and assessed to meet Girdwood needs.
Other Business
2. Confirm next meeting date MON January 14, 2019 at 6PM
Adjourn 6:55PM
Title 21 Chapter 9 Review Committee Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
[image: image1.png]




